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Columbus Technical College
Local Board of Directors
Teleconference Meeting Minutes

Monday, April 27, 2020 -- 12:30 p.m.

Board Members Present on Call:  Travis Chambers, Victoria Harris, Judy King, Edwina Turner, Chair, David Fox, Kenneth Parker, and Jim Trott
Staff Present on Call:  Martha Ann Todd, Kermelle Hensley, April Hopson, Karen Thomas, Tara Askew, Tommy Wilson, Jamie Loyd, Susan, Sealy, Cheryl Myers, and Kevin Peoples 

Call to Order:  Chair Edwina Turner called the meeting to order at 12:30 p.m.  She asked each Board member to state his or her name and county as a sign of roll call.  She also acknowledged the staffs who were also present on the call.
Approval of Minutes:  Chair Edwina Turner’s first order of business was to approve the minutes from the last meeting.  She called for any corrections to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, she asked for a motion to approve the March 23, 2020, minutes.  A motion was made by Mr. David Fox to approve the minutes and seconded by Mr. Jim Trott.  The minutes were approved.  
Columbus Technical College Update
Ms. Martha Ann Todd gave a brief update on the activities and events of the college.  She stated that the college has been working virtually with students since March 18th. As of March 25th all faculty and staff have been working virtually. Limited labs will be gradually scheduled for students to come to campus as of May 11th with very intensive health precautionary type of procedures using personal protective equipment.  
These methods will be applied to assist and prepare students for graduation. Plans are also being worked out for students with labs that will otherwise result in incompletes for spring semester to complete required lab work.  We anticipate that we will have incompletes to carry into the Summer Semester.

We are expecting to start Summer Semester completely on line and are working on careful scheduling of lab work in very small groups with heavy use of protective equipment such as taking temperatures, etc.
Ms. Todd also stated that the Leadership Team has done a tremendous job in preparing for this and turning it around almost overnight, building out the capacity of the college to work virtually and on line to support the students.  Registration for current students as well and new students for summer semester is going well.
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President Leadership Team Update

Academic Affairs—Dr. Kermelle Hensley 
· Academic Affairs is in full swing of online learning and winding down to the end of spring semester and getting prepared for final exams.

· Twenty-eight new online programs have been created and added for summer semester for students to complete a Technical Certificate of Credit in a short term on line.
· Students and faculty have adapted well to on line learning.
· Continue working diligently with students to ensure that they complete the spring term.
Administrative Services—Karen Thomas

· The Administrative staff have been working 2 days a week to ensure that bills are paid and to ensure that the year-end process goes smoothly on June 30th.
· An online form has been created for students to order their books on line.

· A system is being planned for students to drop off their form and pick up their books via drive thru on a scheduled date.  

· The college have been notified by TCSG that the College will receive a budget cut for this fiscal year; however, additional information will be received.
Adult Education—April Hopson

· Adult Education’s current program called GED Academy was able to switch to online status Effective March 15th.
· Blackboard have also been added to create more courses for Adult Education students.

· Faculty are participating in Professional Development sent from the State office which involves creating online courses, interacting with the students via WebEx, and other online components to keep students engaged in the program.
· Working on bringing GED testing back to campus with safety recommendations as proposed by TCSG and the State is working with the GED company to offer a virtual online option for GED testing for students.
· Working with TCSG to establish the option for online enrollment by the 1st week in May.
Institutional Advancement—Susan Sealy

· May 5th is “Giving Tuesday”. An email will be sent to each Board member.
· The “Spring Time in Georgia” event was postponed until next year.  Each donor received a letter giving them to option to request a refund. No refund was requested.

Community & College Relations—Cheryl Myers
· Ongoing projects with social media and updating the college websites with information, etc.
Economic Development—Jamie Loyd
· Professional Development courses has been generated on the College website for faculty and staff.
· Currently working on various industrial courses that will also be available for customers interested in manufacturing.
· The AWS (Amazon Web Services) Online Certification course began today with 21 students. CTC is the first college in the State of Georgia to offer the course.
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· TCSG has been helping to develop the Driver’s Education curriculum to an online format.

· Other programs and trainings are virtually on going online.
Institutional Effectiveness—Kevin Peoples
· The Perkins Local Application for FY21-24 has been completed.
· Currently establishing the FY21 budget.

· The Fifth-Year Interim Report for SACSCOC is due to on September 15, 2020.
Operations—Tommy Wilson
· Consistently working with employees to ensure that the mail is routed through the correct channels to keep staffs on track with the processing of timely reports and billings.
· Continues working to assist employees with the necessary equipment, technology, and assistance needed to perform virtually and online.

· Continues working with the Maintenance, Security, and the Custodial staffs to ensure the safety of the facility, employees, and that the college continues to run smoothly virtually and online.
Student Affairs—Tara Askew
· Enrollment for spring semester is 3,677, a 5% over last spring semester 2019.
· Summer semester registration as of today is 1,201, which is 63% of last year’s registration during this time and we are on track and will possibly have an increase over last year.
· A free application waiver will be offered next week to prospective students who have already submitted their entry card online via the website. We are also offering a free application week 

· Online New Student Orientation presentation will be developed for students attending the summer semester.

· Plans are being made for a virtual recruitment day called “Life After Dual Enrollment” for the dual enrollment seniors to assist them with their transition to CTC.
Old Business: None
New Business: None

Adjourn: There being no other business for discussion, upon appropriate motion and second, the Board adjourned at 1:15 p.m. 

Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Mary Alexander, President’s Office[image: image2.png]
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